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 The panel considered the papers, which included an application form, an executive summary, 

previous licensing minutes, a CV and confirmation of acceptance from the proposed Person 

Responsible (PR).  

 The panel noted that the proposed PR, Dr Mathew Tomlinson is willing to assume the 

responsibility of the role of PR. The panel noted that the proposed PR has satisfactorily 

completed the PR Entry Programme (PREP) and the certificate number was provided. 

 The panel noted that Dr Mathew Tomlinson has suitable qualifications for the role of PR. 

 The panel noted from the information provided that the character, qualifications and experience of 

the proposed PR, Dr Mathew Tomlinson are suitable to carry out a PR’s duties under section 17 

of the HFE Act 1990 (as amended). 

 The panel noted that there is one outstanding non-compliance from the interim inspection, 

conducted at the centre in January 2018. This relates to the storage of the centre’s liquid nitrogen 

tank at a distance from the cryostore that exceeds recommendations of the British Compressed 

Gas Association for the movement of heavy pressurised vessels. Appropriate action was taken to 

reduce the risk of movement in the short term and an application for the relocation of the 

cryostore at the centre is in progress, which will fully resolve this non-compliance. 

 The panel noted that all information required under General Directions 0008 has been provided. 

 The panel noted the inspectorate’s recommendation to vary the centre’s licence to appoint Dr 

Mathew Tomlinson as the PR. 

 

 The panel agreed it was in receipt of the appropriate documentation as required by the HFE Act 

1990 (as amended) in relation to Section 16(2), which sets out the requirements with regard to the 

role of Licence Holder and Person Responsible. 

 The panel endorsed the inspectorate’s recommendation and agreed to vary the licence of the 

Queens Medical Centre Fertility Unit (centre 0162) with immediate effect to reflect the change of 

Person Responsible to Dr Mathew Tomlinson in accordance with Section 18A of the HFE Act 

1990 (as amended). 
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